Final Report

The goal of our project was to create a Remote Control that would sell for 25 Euro and cost 12.5 Euro to make, per unit. Within these broad constraints and the specific constraints that we would include the company logo, no ‘Teletext’ technology, and that it would be TV-specific, there was a great deal of freedom.


Ideas matured through healthy discussion and collection of data by the Marketing Expert, User Interface, and Industrial Designers. The process of decision making was reasonably democratic in the opinion of the Project Manager, but it is certainly possible that the Team Members had different opinions.


There was considerable confusion about precisely what each individual was supposed to do between the ‘Function,’ ‘Concepts’ and ‘Detailed’ design phases, but this is largely due to the dynamic nature of the project.


Ultimately, we were successful in designing a remote control, but we had to scrap the solar power idea for budgetary reasons.

Closing comments were largely positive. We all felt that it was a productive use of time.

-None of us used the whiteboard at all, possibly because we were hesitant to get up with the microphones on. On the other hand, the paper was used extensively, as most of us were really interested in the pens and their function. 

-the powerpoint templates were invaluable but some complained of only receiving blank slides. I received a full template, however, and the others commented that there was a large difference between how my presentations looked compared to theirs, almost certainly due to the template.

-we all had a good time roleplaying though I felt that I got too into it. The others were more able to keep reality and role separate. Perhaps because I play too many PC video games and have experience with role playing games? 

-we thought that in a real team more brainstorming would occur, perhaps if the stakes were higher?

-It was also generally held that initial stress and workload were higher than later on in the day.

-there was some confusion about what actions the ‘designers’ were supposed to take in between meetings

-all were satisfied with the level of democracy and leadership in the group and all felt that there was a large number of opportunities for creativity. However, no one necessarily broached this topic directly, it had to asked by myself, so reactions could be unreliable.

-the UID felt there was too much emphasis on his role

